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31 January 2022 
 
 
Dear Year 11 students and families,  
 
Welcome to a new school year! We are looking forward to seeing you in your new senior 
uniforms, ready to learn, on your first day of your senior schooling, tomorrow, Tuesday 
February 1, 2022. 
 
Key Points About Your First Day: 
 

• Arrive at school by 8.50am and enter through the main gates – a special entrance 
will be set up for Year 7 through the gates to the Executive Car Park.  

• Our canteen is being upgraded, so there will be no food or drinks available 
from the canteen during your first week of school. Please make sure to bring 
food and snacks for lunch and recess 
 

Rapid Antigen Testing and other COVID Smart Measures at MHS 
 
Our school is focused on the safety of our students, staff and community and 
keeping our students learning at school, which we know is what works best for a 
student’s learning. To achieve this, we will follow a COVID Smart Plan, in line with 
the recommendations of NSW Health and The Department of Education.  

The key COVID Smart measures at MHS include: 

• Rapid Antigen Test (RAT) kits have been made available to all students to 
help monitor your child’s health and minimise transmission of COVID-19 
across our school. Please see the information below on when to test your 
child/children. 

• Students and staff need to wear surgical masks when indoors and masks are 
recommended for use in outdoor spaces, other than when exercising, eating, 
and drinking. Masks will be provided by the school if required. 

• Only fully vaccinated visitors essential to delivering and supporting learning 
or wellbeing can come on a school site, this includes accessing essential 
services including the MHS Uniform Shop.  
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• Students will be kept in their year groups on school grounds, and cohorts 
and year groups will have allocated break areas, times to visit the canteen 
and use other school facilities including the library, basketball court and the 
Wellbeing Hub to minimise the potential spread of COVID-19 across cohorts. 
Please see the map and allocated space timetable for Year 11 below. Big 
Picture and Support students can use their allocated cohort break space as 
well as the spaces allocated to their year group. 

• We will continue to use good hygiene, enhanced cleaning, good air flow and 
ventilation in learning spaces, as well as physical distancing practices. 

Please see the information on how to safely wear masks and MHS Student COVID 
Safe Checklist below. 

Rapid Antigen Testing (RAT) Kits, how and when to use them 

We hope that all our Year 11 families have collected the 4 RAT Kits for use in weeks       
1 and 2 and will advise you shortly of how and when to collect RAT Kits for use in 
weeks 3 and 4.  

The use of RAT kits is an important step to support the health and wellbeing of our 
students and staff. They are a quick and easy screening tool to help detect COVID-
19. It is a simple process of placing a nose or throat swab in a chemical solution, 
which is put onto a testing device. Results can be ready within 15 minutes. Use of 
RAT kits is highly recommended but not mandatory. 

• Instructions are included in the kits detailing how to use the tests, check the 
results and dispose of the tests safely. You can also download the 
instructions through the Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA) website. 
The user guides also contain a contact number for the suppliers if you need 
additional support. 

How and when do I pick up the RAT kits? 

• MHS students are asked to do a test at home on Monday, January 31 and 
Wednesday, February 2. Make sure that the tests are completed before 
students attend school.  

 
• In Week 2, MHS students are asked to test at home, before attending 

school on Monday, February 7 and Wednesday, February 9, 2022.  
 

• There are different testing arrangements for Support students. NSW Health 
recommends that Support students complete RAT tests each day before 
school. Our Support team have been communicating with families and are 
available to support their students and families where needed. 

 
 
 
 

https://www.tga.gov.au/covid-19-rapid-antigen-self-tests-are-approved-australia
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What if my child has recently had COVID? 
 
Advice from NSW Health recommends that students and staff that return to 
school after recovering from COVID-19 do not use RAT surveillance for 28 days 
(four weeks after recovery) following release from self-isolation.  
 
This is due to NSW Health advice that people who have recovered from COVID-19 
have a low risk of contracting it again in the following 28 days. After 28 days 
(from week five after recovery) students and staff may resume participation in 
RAT surveillance. 
 
REMINDER: School staff will not be administering the rapid antigen tests to 
students. Tests need to be completed before attending school.  
 
What to do if your child/children receive a positive RAT test? 
 
If a student receives a positive RAT test, families need to: 
 

 record the positive RAT result through the Service NSW website or the Service 
NSW app.  

 notify the school of the positive RAT or PCR test result as soon as possible. 
 follow NSW Health Advice and isolate for 7 days. 
 Negative results do not need to be reported to Service NSW or to the school. 

 
What happens when students are unwell at school? 

Any student who is unwell and/or displays symptoms of COVID-19 will be asked to 
go home and stay home until they can complete a RAT or PCR test. 

• If symptoms continue, they should stay at home and take another RAT in 24 
hours or have a PCR test. 

• If the second RAT or initial PCR test result is negative, the student or staff 
member can return to school. 

What happens when a student or staff member tests positive for COVID-19? 

Under the new NSW Health close contact rules, schools are no longer included in 
contact tracing. I will however inform our school community when there is a 
positive case at our school and advise families on the public health advice, 
including monitoring for symptoms. 

Use of surgical masks – No Cloth or Ventilated Masks 

• All staff and students will be required to wear masks indoors.  
 

• Vented or cloth masks are not advised by NSW Health to be worn at this time. 
If required, surgical masks will be available at schools.  
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• The Department of Education is providing our school with surgical masks as 
a backup when needed. 

 
Other key measures 

Ventilation 

We will continue to follow NSW Health ventilation guidelines that natural ventilation 
and continue to maximise fresh air flow in learning spaces.  

This approach is strongly supported by expert advice. Where natural ventilation is 
not sufficient, mechanical ventilation and/or air purification will be used. We will 
also continue to use outdoor learning spaces where possible.  

Cleaning 

We will continue to have enhanced cleaning of our school focusing on high-touch 
and high-traffic areas. 

Physical distancing 

We will continue to follow physical distancing guidelines and maintain 1.5 metres 
distance wherever possible in learning spaces and outdoor areas.  
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Year 11 COVID Smart Allocated Spaces 
Term 1, 2022 
 

 
 
 

 

Break Area IA Quad 
Designated Toilet IA Toilets 
Roll Call Rooms  Room 7, Room 9, 

Room 12, Room 15 
Library Day  Friday  
Basketball Courts Thursday 
Contemporary Learning 
Centre  

Wednesday 

Wellbeing Hub – Recess Monday 
Wellbeing Hub – Lunch  Thursday 
Bus Lines Waiting Area  Inside bottom gates 



Page 10            31 January 2022 

High Expectations – School Uniform and School Supplies 

Uniforms can be purchased online, or by appointment at our on-site school 
uniform shop. 
Online Orders: https://daylightsportswear.com/morisset/ 
Make an appointment to visit the uniform shop: 
https://calendly.com/morissethigh 
 
You can find more information on the MHS uniform expectations here: 
https://morisset-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/morisset-high-school-
uniform.html?fbclid=IwAR30mHErH5rd4zMvUwaaKEIUgqbMyUerGa_6NvS9e1dbQ2
qhrObLG4UFo-U 
 
Invitation to Term 1 Webinar – Tonight from 5.30pm 
 
Myself and the senior executive will share more detailed information about the 
Morisset High School COVID-smart measures for Term 1, and how we will be 
maintaining our high expectations of students, at a virtual school assembly 
on Monday, January 31 from 5.30pm. Please see the link and QR code below. 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/67367254887?pwd=TzRjZzBJbDgzZUtuTWp6L05
5WlN2UT09 

Webinar ID: 673 6725 4887                                    

Passcode: 901037 

During the assembly we will outline our school’s plan including 
testing, masks, vaccinations, ventilation, visitor protocols and 
potential learning from home arrangements.If you can’t make 
the assembly, there will be information shared on the school 
website and Facebook page, and we will share a video of the 
presentation on those channels. 

We look forward to connecting with you at the virtual assembly. Please send any 
questions you would like answered to morisset-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au in advance 
and we will make sure we cover as many as possible. 

Thank you for taking the time to familiarise yourselves with this important 
information. We are very excited to welcome our Year 7 students and their families 
to the Morisset High School learning family. 

Warm Regards 

 

 

Darren Brailey, Your Proud Principal 

https://daylightsportswear.com/morisset/?fbclid=IwAR123DEZ8FR9BsfMW93gPSIbyr7noCz2Gg5Wr-wDxDARKD56MECqBofTvpc
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fcalendly.com%2Fmorissethigh%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR30mHErH5rd4zMvUwaaKEIUgqbMyUerGa_6NvS9e1dbQ2qhrObLG4UFo-U&h=AT0d8g3FYtuJz5CzQu8YgQG0r0CcmKJUtsWxb80fErKXb0M5mYsLU-BEov0v_33hv9VDIOQ4eKzpfzUymC-pIdWCCNXnVsQ1c1bRexmilLlNffXEbSADs1_3YQS8zMa4ng&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1GR-5Cfjp3Yk-Fb59SfdVimO0mHkWN-05C6I10rdrKcpTVk9WRGc4dcsfJ5v50oZTCguCBIWMsmP-NfToglqg0VZsT_cCnYpPVQyUKTOulHr0N0Cmx6cN-rdkCxiQEzs0WobG8kXLtyQBuV0v70eJIzE7_-T0GANPIP8YYMl3uUA
https://morisset-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/morisset-high-school-uniform.html?fbclid=IwAR30mHErH5rd4zMvUwaaKEIUgqbMyUerGa_6NvS9e1dbQ2qhrObLG4UFo-U
https://morisset-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/morisset-high-school-uniform.html?fbclid=IwAR30mHErH5rd4zMvUwaaKEIUgqbMyUerGa_6NvS9e1dbQ2qhrObLG4UFo-U
https://morisset-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/morisset-high-school-uniform.html?fbclid=IwAR30mHErH5rd4zMvUwaaKEIUgqbMyUerGa_6NvS9e1dbQ2qhrObLG4UFo-U
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/67367254887?pwd=TzRjZzBJbDgzZUtuTWp6L055WlN2UT09
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/67367254887?pwd=TzRjZzBJbDgzZUtuTWp6L055WlN2UT09
mailto:morisset-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au


Page 11            31 January 2022 

 
 



Page 12            31 January 2022 

 


	How and when do I pick up the RAT kits?

